
Andrew Beattie - Re Closure of Victoria Street to Princes Highway - Berry ByPass 

  
Submission re Closure of Victoria Street  to Princes Highway  
  
As a relatively new resident of The Arbour - Pepper Farm Drive, which meets Victoria Street, Berry, I am quite 
opposed to the closure of Victoria Street onto Princes Highway as I believe it will create more traffic chaos in 
neighbouring suburban streets.  In particular the flow of traffic will increase past Berry School as people from 
The Arbour, The Grange and BUPA staff and visitors as well as tradespersons will have to travel north to 
access a road to drive south. 
  
I daily experience a constant flow of staff and visitors to BUPA passing along Pepper Farm Drive as this is a 
shared road for both Arbour residents and BUPA. 
  
Commonsense deems that BUPA should have their own access to their premises further down Princes 
Highway and other residents in neighbouring streets to Victoria Street also need a safe and easy access to 
Princes Highway in order to travel south. 
  
I would like to think that the needs of the local people in Berry, a large number of which are senior people, 
should have easy access to major arterial roads north and south.  
  
Yours sincerely 
  
  
  
Heather 
  
  
Heather Isemonger  
Past National President  | VIEW, Voice Interests and Education of Women 
The Arbour 
13 Pepper Farm Drive 
BERRY NSW 2535 
  
  
ph 02 4464 1657  mob 0409 243 105 
hevisie1@bigpond.com 
  
  
  
VIEW Clubs of Australia, is committed to supporting  The Smith Family, a national, independent 
children's charity, to help disadvantaged Australia n children  get the most out of their education, so  
they can create better futures for themselves . 
  

From:    "Heather Isemonger" <hevisie1@bigpond.com>
To:    <plan_comment@planning.nsw.gov.au>
Date:    12/12/2012 4:30 PM
Subject:   Re Closure of Victoria Street to Princes Highway - Berry ByPass
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